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March 9, 2006 

 

 

Georgia State Properties Commission  

Attention: Mr. Rod Bolden, Assistant Executive Director 

1 Martin Luther King Drive, Suite 204 

Atlanta, GA  30334 

 

RE: Utility Service to Hutchinson Island, Savannah, Georgia 

 

Dear Mr. Bolden: 

 

As you may be aware, Atlanta Gas Light Company (AGL) has been recently engaged to extend natural gas service 

across the Savannah River to Hutchinson Island.  Comcast of Georgia/South Carolina, Inc (Comcast) also plans to 

extend its facilities to Hutchinson Island in conjunction with the gas line extension. 

 

AGL’s and Comcast’s facilities propose to utilize the eastern portion of the existing utility crossing easement under 

the Savannah River adjacent to the Marriot Hotel property (middle crossing) to gain access to Hutchinson Island, as 

depicted on the attached preliminary plat.  The proposed facilities are comprised of AGL’s eight inch gas main and 

Comcast’s four inch conduit.   

 

It is our understanding that the State Properties Commission (SPC) granted easement rights to Chatham County and 

the City of Savannah under portions of the Savannah River in 1998 to accommodate the extension of utilities to 

Hutchinson Island.  The County and the City passed resolutions in late 1998 authorizing AGL to utilize a portion of 

the river crossing easement.  Unfortunately, AGL did not exercise this authorization in 1998, but wishes to do so 

now. 

 

Our engineering consultant, Mr. Curt Askeland with Hussey, Gay, Bell & DeYoung (HGBD) (912) 354-4626), or 

our acquisition consultant, Mr. Billy Gordon with Moreland Altobelli Associates, Inc. (MAAI (912) 963-1112), can 

address any questions or concerns you or your staff may have. 

 

At your very earliest convenience, please advise of SPC’s concurrence with the prior authorizations for the use of 

the existing utility crossing easement. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Keith R. Brook 

Manager Construction Operations  

Atlanta Gas Light Company 

 

Attachment 

c:  Mr. Pat Monahan, Assistant County Manager, Chatham County  

 Mr. Michael Brown, City Manager, City of Savannah 

  


